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PLANNING BOARD STATEMENT OF CONSISTENCY 

 

The Town of Shallotte Planning Board has reviewed and recommended approval/denial the 

following amendment of the Town of Shallotte Unified Development Ordinance (UDO).   

 

ORDINANCE 25-23 

 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE TOWN OF SHALLOTTE UNIFIED DEVELOPMENT 

ORDINANCE, SPECIFICALLY  

ARTICLE 2, SECTION 2-2 & ARTICLE 10, SECTION 10-4 (H) 

 

After review of the ordinance, staff report, and after consideration of any comments presented at 

the Planning Board meeting, the Planning Board hereby find the UDO amendment referenced 

above to be: 

 

  Consistent with the Town of Shallotte 2018 Land Use Plan and any other officially adopted 

plan that is applicable, AND is reasonable and in the public interest for the reason(s) stated 

below. 

   

The proposed amendment to the Town’s UDO updates ordinance language to permit the 

installation of fencing, walls, and other methods of screening within front yards in all zoning 

districts, for uses pertaining to utilities and/or other critical infrastructure. 

 

The proposed amendment also defines “critical infrastructure” based on federal, state, and other 

municipal definitions and uses.  

 

 OR 

 

  Inconsistent with the Town of Shallotte 2018 Land Use Plan and any other officially adopted 

plan that is applicable, AND YET is considered reasonable and in the public interest for the 

reason(s) set forth below. 

 

OR 

 

  Neither consistent nor inconsistent with the Town of Shallotte 2018 Land Use Plan and any 

other officially adopted plan that is applicable, AND is considered reasonable and in the public 

interest for the reason(s) set below: 

   

 

 

___________ 

Date 

 

________________________ 

Planning Board Chairman 

Town of Shallotte 


